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SNOHOMISH HEALTH DISTRICT                                                                   
RESOLUTION OF THE BOARD OF HEALTH 
 
RESOLUTION NUMBER: 22-02 
 
RESOLUTION SUBJECT: RECOGNITION OF SERVICE OF  
 ADRIENNE FRALEY-MONILLAS 
 
WHEREAS, Edmonds City Councilmember Adrienne Fraley-Monillas has served faithfully as a 
member of the Board of Health since 2011; and 
 
WHEREAS, during this time, Councilmember Fraley-Monillas has been an active member of the 
Board, serving as its chair and vice chair, and representing the residents of Edmonds with 
distinction and dedication; and 
 
WHEREAS, Ms. Fraley-Monillas regularly met with staff to coordinate agency matters, and 
through the years she attended countless meetings, including Executive Committee, Rucker 
Building task force, budget ad hoc, Charter review, and governance ad hoc meetings; and 
 
WHEREAS, in January 2020, Snohomish County saw the first case of COVID-19 in the nation 
and since that time, Ms. Fraley-Monillas has helped guide a response to this pandemic as both 
a Board member and as vice chair of the Board in 2021; and 
 
WHEREAS, thanks to her leadership and involvement, the Health District passed several public 
health policies, including being one of the first local health jurisdictions in Washington to adopt 
vaping in public places and pharmaceutical stewardship policies; and 
 
WHEREAS, Ms. Fraley-Monillas is a strong proponent of public health in Snohomish County, 
and through her vision and guidance, Ms. Fraley-Monillas helped advance the Health District’s 
mission to improve the health of individuals, families, and communities in Snohomish County. 
 
WHEREAS, Ms. Fraley-Monillas also successfully advocated for sustainable foundational public 
health funding in the state, helping to significantly improve the Health District’s financial outlook. 
 
NOW, THEREFORE, the Board of Health recognizes Ms. Fraley-Monillas for her service and 
dedication to the Snohomish Health District and the Board of Health, and commends her for her 
commitment to the promotion of the health and well-being of all Snohomish County residents. 
 
ADOPTED this 8th day of February 2022. 
 
 
                                                          
Stephanie Wright, Chair 
Board of Health 
 
ATTEST: 
 
 
                               
Shawn Frederick, MBA 
Administrative Officer 


